Lanesborough Public Library Trustees
Board Meeting
Wednesday, January 26, 2022
(via Zoom)
Present:  Trustees Liz Drury, Sherri Wilson, Kacy Westwood; Library Director Sheila Parks.
The meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m.
· The minutes of the November, 2021 meeting were approved 
· Director’s Report .
· Staff took a course “Mad on Arrival” and training re: equity, race issues in town.  Additional free courses will be offered with staff paid for the training time
· Full service and regular hours are in place, but things are slow, as is often the case in winter.
· Kristen’s Giving Table and the food drive were both well received. Six or severn sacks or groceries were received and donated to the Berkshire Village Food Pantry.
· A book donation box for “Discover Books” has been placed in Town Hall parking lot.  This is not for the library.  Sheila will work with the Town Administrator on this.  The organization either resells donated books, gives them out for literacy projects or, if they are in poor shape, recycles them.  Kacy encouraged good signage so donors will know what this is for.
· Kristen got a grant for early literacty programming.  She and Sheila will plan a program targeting  children in Kindergarten through Grade 1.
· StoryTime continues online
· Sheila is considering creating a Library of Things
· Programs must be outdoors:  Perhaps a snowman building program?
· Seeking ideas for adult programs
· MBLC hotspots are going out steadily.  The principals at both Lanesborough Elementary and Mt. Greylock HS are aware of their availability.  Currently MBLC supplies 5; when the program is over perhaps the library can support 3.  Sheila will research cost.
· Old Business
· The reserve fund transfer request for retroactiave raises for both director and staff passed at the Special Town Meeting with no objections
· Sheila hopes that the Town Hall Improvement warrant article that passed at the Special Town Meeting includes at least some funds for replacing library carpeting and perhaps some new windows.
· Atkinson Carpet, the company highly recommended by many libraries, estimates that replacement will cost approx. $17,625 and recommends “walk off” carpet tiles for the entry, which will help keep the library cleaner.  The Trustees decided that the office would not get re-carpeted, saving another $3,875.  Atkinson would move  the shelves if staff can help empty them.  They also will remove the old carpet and pad and recycle them.
· Scott’s Carpet estimated cost between $6,612 and $8,322, depending on carpet type.  Trustees liked the carpet offered at the higher price because it has a better warranty and is certified green.  However, using Scott’s would me that the library would have to move all the shelves, etc.  Unknown is whether they also would remove the carpet and padding.
· New Business
· Sherri volunteered to draft a letter to the new Town Administrator introducing the Trustees and welcoming him.
· FY23 budget requests are due on February 21.  The Trustees will hold a meetiang on Wednesday, February 16 at 3 p.m. via Zoom to work on that, along with a process for staff evaluations’
· Sheila will share evaluation forms from other libraries with Trustees
· Kacy will research the law on benefits, especially earned sick time for part time employees
· Sheila will get numbers on what should be added to the budget to cover this.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:23 p.m.
